
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 

Information for Town Council Meeting on: November 12, 2024  
 
To: Mayor and Town Council 
 
Via: Kirk W. Blouin, Town Manager 
 
From: Kelly Churney, Acting Town Clerk 
 
Re: Shore Protection Board Appointments of Three Regular Members 
 
Date: November 1, 2024 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends that the Town Council review the attached applications and appoint 
three (3) regular members to the Shore Protection Board. These members will fill the 
vacancies created by Peter Matwicizyk, Ronald Matzner, and Doug Rogers' term 
expirations, which all expire on December 1, 2024. 
   
GENERAL INFORMATION  
 
The Town Clerk’s office has received three (3) applications seeking REAPPOINTMENT TO 
REGULAR MEMBER from the following individuals: 

 
1. Peter Matwicizyk, 1215 N. Lake Way, Palm Beach, FL;  
2. Ronald Matzner, 3120 S. Ocean Blvd., 2-102, Palm Beach, FL; 
3. Doug Rogers, 109 Atlantic Ave., Palm Beach, FL. 

 
The Town Clerk’s office also received two (2) applications seeking NEW APPOINTMENT 
from the following individuals: 
 

1. Lawrence Kaplan, 2299 Ibis Isle, Palm Beach, FL; 
2. James McKelvy, 1295 N. Lake Way, Palm Beach, FL. 

  
 
 
Attachments 
 
cc: Paul Brazil, Public Works Director 
 Patricia Strayer, Town Engineer  


